














 

 

LEISURE BEACH NEWSLETTER 
 DECEMBER 2009  

 Prepared by Marcia LaManna 
December 
 
Meeting date: December 7, 2009 
 
Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM 
Pledge of allegiance 
Moment of Silence 
 
Roll call: Chuck Drago, Terry Gedan, Rich Galli, Doris Mapstone, Leanne Driscoll, 
Beverlee Stabile present. 
 
Treasurers report was read by Doris. A motion to accept was passed. 
 
Withlacoochee will be trimming trees around power lines in the next few weeks. The 
crews will have green trucks marked “Davey Tree Service” and the supervisor will have 
an ID badge. 
 
Water use is still restricted in Pasco county. Please make sure your sprinklers are off by 
8:00 AM. During the winter months watering is only needed once every two weeks. 
 
Someone illegally dumped hazardous waste into our sewer system which built up a 
dangerous amount of gasses. This required the county to flush out the system because 
of the danger of possible explosion.  THIS WAS EXTREMELY DANGEROUS and 
almost caused an evacuation of Leisure Beach. If anyone sees this kind of activity 
please call 911, or a board member immediately. 
 
We had 179 members in 2009, 2 more than in 2008. Thank you for supporting your 
community. 
 
Rich Galli’s report:  
1. There was a daytime robbery on Freeboard. They entered through the six foot slider 

in the back of the house. If you see any suspicious activity, please call 911. We are 
all neighbors. 

2. A question was mailed to the county about the fence on 5th Isle coming up to the 
street line.   

3. The trailer parked by the Eagles club is legal. 
 
Please call Terry Gedan if you have any ideas for a speaker, non commercial, for our 
meetings. 
A donation of $300 to the Moose Club for the meetings was suggested and approved. 
 



 

 

A wireless microphone will be purchased so those in the back of the room will be able to 
hear more easily. 
 
Chuck Drago wished everyone a Happy Holiday and a Healthy New Year. Meeting was 
adjourned. 
 
The next meeting will be January 4, 2010. 
 

 
PRESIDENT’S CORNER  

 
This is my first meeting since getting back. It was great to see everyone again and 
renew old friendships. I hope everyone had a good summer. 
 
There was a serious problem that was caused by someone who does not care about us. 
This person, or persons, emptied a very large amount of hazardous chemicals down a 
sewer drain. This caused gases to build up to such a dangerous level that evacuation 
was considered for the whole of Leisure Beach. Not only was this dangerous to life, limb 
and property but it was not good for the water system either. This was not a good 
neighbor action. 
 
The “pick up after your dog” signs donated by Steve Main seem to be working. The 
medium looks a lot cleaner. Thank you to owners for picking up. However, we have 
found there is one owner who is disregarding the signs. This large dog has been leaving 
deposits on the bike path between 2nd and 3rd Isles and is not being picked up.  If you 
see the person who is not picking up, please notify someone on the board. Remember 
that this can ultimately end up in our water supply. 
 
We noticed that the school bus pick up has been changed and is making several stops 
now in the community. That is great! If you have children that you are driving to the 
stop, please do not park your car on someone else’s lawn.  Lawns are considered 
private property and you could damage a sprinkler system, as well as the grass. Please 
park on the street. Thank you. 
 
We send our deepest condolences to Diane Yensco on the passing of her husband 
John. 
 
I would like to wish everyone a Happy Holiday and a very Happy and Healthy New 
Year. 
 
We look forward to greeting everyone at the January 4th meeting. 
 
Chuck Drago 
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